Working Group on Smart Distribution
Meeting: January 14, 2013, MCCC, L5
Chair: Larry Clark
The meeting was well attended, with 46 participants representing electric utilities, consultants, academia, and industry. Georges Simard opened the meeting, welcomed all attendees, and introduced the new officers: Larry Clark as Chair, Bob Uluski as Vice Chair, and Fred Friend as Secretary and then turned the meeting over to Larry.  
Larry reviewed the agenda and introductions were made.  The July meeting minutes were reviewed and approved without comment.   Larry reviewed the IEEE policies governing the conduct of the working group meeting. 

The next working group meeting will be in Vancouver, BC   21-25 July 2013 with four panel presentations planned.  ‘Smart Distribution Control Center’ ( Larry Clark), ‘Change Management Needed for Effective DMS Deployment’ (Bob Uluski), and two sessions on  ‘Smart Distribution Analytics and Microgrids for Integration of DER  (Avnaesh Jayantilal).  If anyone is interested in making a presentation on DMS Deployment please notify Bob Uluski.
Work is continuing on the Smart Distribution Application Guide (P1854) with a lot of good discussion. Shay Bahramirad of S&C Electric made a presentation to describe the current status of the document and to add additional volunteers to write and/or review sections of the document. A copy of Shay’s presentation will be posted to the SDWG website.  New section submission deadline is February 22, 2013 with the full document to be distributed to the drafting team by March 7, 2013 and a WebEx meeting planned for March 14, 2013 from 9-11 am U.S. Central Time.
A DA Tutorial is tentatively planned for the PES General Meeting in Vancouver.  The tutorial will reflect the significant advances in Smart Distribution that have occurred since the tutorial was last conducted in 2011. Anil Pahwa will once again coordinate the tutorial activities. 
Larry Clark indicated that four nominations were received and the winner of 5th annual Doug Staszesky DA Award will selected by February 15, 2013.
The round table discussion on DA trends and projects was postponed due to lack of time during this session.
Bob Saint, SDWG liaison between P1854 and P2030.4, updated the working group on the substation standard development of P2030.4.  Bob reported that there appears to be no apparent conflict between development efforts for P1854 and P2030.4.  
Larry and Georges Simard reported that John Tengdin, Chair for P1613.1 (Draft Standard Environmental and Testing Requirements for Communications Networking Devices Installed in Transmission and Distribution Facilities), has previously requested SDWG participation in this standard development work. Marc Lacroix volunteered to be the liaison to monitor the P1613.1 development work.
